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JUST LOVE 
 
It's almost time for our Triennial Gathering in 
Phoenix and I am so excited for this adventure! It's 
still not too late to register for the Gathering. We 
have eight delegates from our synod attending the 
convention, September 18-21, and a few more 
attending the Gathering itself, September 21-24. I 
am looking forward to this new and exciting 
experience among such a large group of WELCA 
women! 
 
I have been very fortunate to be able to join with so 
many of you at your spring and fall gatherings and 
have enjoyed meeting and visiting with you. Our 
annual retreat held at Luther Park Bible Camp in 
June, was a great success with many first-time 
attendees. While at the retreat the SWO officers 
drew names for winners of two drawings. We gave 
subscriptions to our WELCA Gather magazine to 
eight new subscribers and two renewals, and then 
we awarded five scholarships to the retreat itself, 
two to first-time attendees and three to returning 
attendees. What a blessing it was to be able to do 
this! 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
In closing, I want to thank you once again for doing 
God's work in your own congregations and 
communities. Together we are the face of Women's 
Ministry in the ELCA. 
 
Faithfully yours, 
Joan Moe 
 

 
Delegates for the Twelfth Triennial Convention 

Back: Connie Anderson, Sue Olson, Suzanne Grill, Joan Moe 
Front: Phyllis Beastrom, Barbara Garling, Diane Campbell, Avalene Swanson 

 
 

NORTHWESTER 

 
 

NEWSLETTER 

Skyline of Phoenix, Arizona, site of the Women of the ELCA 2023 Gathering 
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"Children are a gift from the Lord; they are a real 
blessing.”  Psalm 127:3 - Good News Bible 
 
One of the most important things the Bible teaches 
us about family is they are a source of blessing. 
Unfortunately, not all families live in harmony all the 
time. I had three sons who were very close in age, 
which created many opportunities for fighting 
amongst each other.  There were so many times I 
thought they would not get along once they became 
adults. So, I prayed they would one day be friends 
and have a close relationship with each other. God 
answered my prayers. Over the years, I noticed a 
closeness between my sons as their friendships 
grew.  
 
Last weekend my sons, their families and I went to 
the Brainerd, MN lakes area and rented a cabin on 
one of the many lakes in this beautiful area. All of 
us had such a wonderful time playing in the lake, 
visiting, laughing, sitting around the campfire 
reminiscing, and eating together. I marveled at how 
kind, helpful and patient everyone was with each 
other. Even though it was only for a few days, the 
love and respect we have for each other was 
shown. My sons asked that we make this a yearly 
tradition. 
 
Over the years, God has listened and answered so 
many prayers for me. We should always pray for 
our families and here is a short prayer I would like 
to share: 
 
My heavenly Father, 
You are so gracious and kind to all of us. Please 
bless my family with happiness, good health, 
protection, love and financial stability. May my 
family be strong through the hard times and joyous 
in the good times. May my family be a support to 
one another and always look to you for help and 
guidance.     In Jesus’ name I pray, Amen! 
 
Gloria Rolstad, SWO Vice President  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Growing Katie’s Fund for the next 100 years 
 
So what is Katie’s Fund?  In the beginning, 
Lutherans knew Katie Luther as the wife of Martin 
Luther.   But over the years, through resources, 
scholarships, articles, and skits, Women of the 
ELCA told the story of this bold and brave woman 
who brewed beer, raised cattle, managed a busy 
household, and kept a theologian in line.  These 
days, Katie Luther is loved and admired by those 
who have learned about her.  Many women see a 
bit of themselves in this legend who wore many 
bonnets. 
  
For 25 years, women have given to Katie’s Fund to 
support and sustain the ministries of Women of the 
ELCA.  And the organization hopes giving will last 
far into the future. That’s why they created a new 
capital campaign, 2122: Growing Katie’s Fund for 
the next 100 years with a goal to raise $1 million.  
The funds are used to raise bold leaders for the 
women’s organization.  
 
Katie’s Fund supports ministry in three areas:  
• raises bold leaders for the women’s 

organization; 
• supports global connections with women 

throughout the world; 
• and living theology – women living out their faith 

using their gifts and talents in many and varied 
ways in the women’s organization, the 
community, the congregation, and the church. 

 
In the past 25 years Katie’s fund provided 
resources and information for youth at the national 
youth gatherings about Human Trafficking.  Funds 
have also been used to bring youth and young 
women to Triennial Gatherings, to provide cultural 
experiences for Women of the ELCA to travel to 
other countries, and for women in other countries to 
come here.   A constant goal is to raise up leaders 
for the women’s organization.  
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Our website is back online 

Our synod women’s organization received a $1000 
grant from Katie’s Fund, and we designated $500 
for building a new well in Malawi so the women, 
instead of walking miles to get water each day, will 
have time to perhaps further their education or have 
time to nurture their own business that provides 
income for the family.  With the remaining $500 we 
provided scholarships for the summer retreat held 
at Luther Park Bible Camp and gave subscriptions 
to the Gather Magazine.  May these recipients be 
inspired to share what they read, hear, and learn, 
and in doing so become bold leaders for the 
women’s organization and live out their faith in new 
and varied ways. 
 
I am also pleased to inform you the ministries your 
Synodical Women’s Organization has supported 
this summer: 
• $2000 to the 2122 Campaign for growing 

Katie’s Fund for the future 
• $500 to the Women of the ELCA Triennial 

Convention Offering 
• $500 to the Women of the ELCA Triennial 

Gather Offering  
• $1500 to Luther Park Bible Camp  
• $1500 to Luther Point Bible Camp 
• We also closed our Mission Investment 

checking account and invested what was in it 
plus another $2000 in a Mission Investment 
Fund which is giving us 4.764% interest.  We 
are not only receiving more interest on our 
investment, but the Mission Investment Fund 
loans funds to congregations to help them 
expand their ministries. 

 
I encourage your units to support the 2122 
Campaign for growing Katie’s Fund as well as 
sending offerings to the WELCA Triennial 
Convention and the WELCA Triennial Gathering – 
itemize on the blank lines on form B and send to the 
Virginia address.  
 
We are all in mission together, serving Christ and 
sharing God’s love to our neighbors near and far 
through our various ministries and projects.  
Together our offerings make a larger impact than 
what we individually could do. 
 
Phyllis Beastrom 
SWO Treasurer 
 
 
 

 
Heart of the North Conference 
Janice Ahneman 
 
 

Heart of the North Conference 
Annual Day of Renewal 

 

Falling Boldly in Love with Jesus 
Saturday, October 14, 8:30 AM—1 PM 

 

 
Did you know that the Heart of the North conference is 
comprised of over thirty churches? Once a year, the 
HON board hosts a morning of faith and inspiration 
connecting women of our sister churches 
because...together we can do more! This year’s event 
will be held on Saturday, October 14 at Bethany 
Lutheran Church in Rice Lake, WI. We chose this date 
and location as it also serves as the Lutheran World 
Relief Ingathering site for quilts and kits from 8:00 a.m. - 
11:00 a.m. in the church parking lot.  Our hope is to 
make it convenient for those traveling from a distance. 
 
The Day of Renewal begins at 8:30 a.m. with registration 
and coffee & treats from the ladies of Dovre Lutheran 
Church.  At 9:00 a.m., we meet in the sanctuary for 
worship, communion, and an inspirational bible study led 
by Pr. Sue Eidahl. After a quick break, leadership 
speaker, Dori Pulse will share her journey with Jesus 
with a dash of humor, entertaining to all. A delicious 
meal catered by Adventures Restaurant will be served at 
noon. 
 
This year's in-kind offering request is a monetary gift to 
be used for the LWR Quilt & Kit Shipping Fund. There 
will be envelopes available and a special collection site 
at the LWR display in the church Narthex. The general 
offering will be split three ways; One-half to SWO, one-
quarter to HON, and one-quarter to the LWR Quilt & Kit 
Shipping Fund. 
 
Please contact Amy Brekke, HON Coordinator, with any 
questions at 715-651-6991. 
 
The registration fee of $15.00 covers the cost of the 
meal. Childcare will be offered at no charge when 
requested on the registration sheet (form is included 
later in newsletter).  Registrations are due by October 2. 
 

Take delight in the Lord, and he will give you 
the desires of your heart. Psalm 37:4 

 

News from the Northwest Synod of WI 
Conferences 

 

 

http://www.nwswiswo.org/
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Apple River Conference 
Suzanne Grill 
 
 

“The Looney Lutherans” 
 

LIVIN’ La Vida Lutheran: 
Looney Life style Tips for Livelier Living! 

 
Saturday, October 7 

2 pm 
 

Zion Lutheran Church of Trade Lake 
11841 Co Rd Z 

Frederic, WI 
 

Free will Donation (suggested $20/person) 
Refreshments will be served after 

the show in the fellowship hall. 
 

Proceeds go to repair the church steeple. 
 

Click here for more event information. 
 
 
 

 
Joy Women of the ELCA Fall Bazaar 

Saturday October 7 
10 am to 1 pm 

 
Joy Lutheran Church 

501 State Hwy 35 
Centuria, WI 

 
Click here for more event information. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Apple River Congregations by the Numbers 

100 Students given backpacks and school 
supplies at the Annual School Supply 
Distribution at Faith Lutheran, 
Grantsburg 
 

150 Years as a congregation 
Grace Lutheran at West Sweden 
celebrated their anniversary on June 25  
 

175 Quilts donated to Lutheran World Relief 
by Faith Lutheran, Grantsburg 
 

 
Chippewa Valley Conference 
Diane Campbell 
 
I’m sure YOU remember the day our world seemed 
to shut down because of the Pandemic that we 
casually now refer to as Covid 19.  For me, the date 
of March 17 is vivid in my memory.  My church, 
Spirit Lutheran, was all set to kick off a building 
campaign that evening; but we were told we could 
not hold our church service.  But my bigger memory 
is that it was St. Patrick’s Day.  All across Eau 
Claire bars and restaurants were well stocked to 
serve Corn Beef and Cabbage.  If you celebrated at 
noon, you were able to go into the establishment 
and enjoy a great meal.  But suddenly, at 5 pm ALL 
doors were closed to social gatherings!  FB and 
other social media platforms started blowing up 
because bars and restaurants were telling folks 
they could still enjoy their meal; simply call in your 
order and we will bring it to your car - similar to fast 
food places.  It didn’t take long before all kinds 
businesses created designated spaces for 
customers to pick up items they purchased.  And 
many still use that service.  They learned to adapt 
to a new reality. 
 
Churches rallied also.  We learned to use zoom and 
to stream our group activities, including church 
services and Bible studies.  We purchased cute 
little plastic cups containing wine and a wafer for 
members to use at home, and we felt relief because 
we were able to share our faith with our friends and 
family, but sadly not in the same building. 
 
Finally churches opened their doors, but church life 
was different.  Some members chose to continue 
 
 

Support Malawi During Health Crisis 
 

Deacon Laura Ramlow, NW Synod of WI, 
recently sent out information about a cholera 
outbreak in Malawi.  Find out how 
congregations, groups and individuals can help, 
read the letter at this online. 

https://www.facebook.com/events/685038406769690/?ref=newsfeed
https://www.facebook.com/events/1033858931129739/?ref=newsfeed
https://s3.amazonaws.com/media.cloversites.com/0a/0a854394-3a19-4d9f-b1ae-f93021508921/documents/Malawi_Campaign_2023.pdf
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taking part in the Sunday service in the comfort of 
their homes.  Even now those who attend on 
Sunday miss their friends who do not join them.  
Slowly, churches are adapting to having fewer 
members inside our building.  
 
How many times, since the Pandemic closed our 
church doors, and then we were able to open them 
to a new reality, have you heard: “I wonder what 
‘church’ is going to look like in the future?” 
 
This year, more than ever, I have noticed 
throughout the Chippewa Valley that we are asking 
our neighboring churches to work together on 
activities.  Sometimes it’s a fellow ELCA church, 
and sometimes it’s a neighboring church of a 
different faith.  The result?  It’s wonderful!!  Rather 
than focusing on “my church” and its members, our 
friendships with friends (old and new) throughout 
our community is strengthened as we work side by 
side and share how we do similar traditions 
differently. 
 
My hometown, Eau Claire, has eight ELCA 
churches.  It’s always been heartwarming to work 
together on projects during God’s Work, our Hands.  
But now we are joining forces for other activities.  
Each summer our ELCA churches rent the city pool 
for an evening of water fun for families.  Five 
churches gathered at Hope Lutheran in Eau Claire 
for VBS this summer, and University Lutheran is 
hosting a Bible Study on Wednesday evenings for 
all of us. 
 
On October 29 from 1-4 pm our ELCA churches 
with choirs will gather at Trinity Lutheran.  Each 
choir will sing a few songs of their choice, and for 
the grand finale all the choirs will sing together.  It’s 
truly a wonderful experience.  At this same event, 
artists are invited to share their talents:  painting, 
pottery or sculpture, rosemaling or folk painting, 
photography, jewelry, batik/fiber/fabric (no bigger 
than 3x5), and stained glass will all be on display. 
 
Our ELCA churches with Praise Bands have also 
joined forces.  Early this spring the churches with 
praise bands met to decide which band would play 
for each Sunday between June 4th and August 
27th.  When a church’s praise band plays, their 
Pastor gives the message.  Another Pastor signs 
up for the children’s message, and a third Pastor is 
in charge of Communion.  A google volunteer 
 

 document allows members from the various 
churches to volunteer when they were available 
throughout the summer.  This event is called Praise 
in The Park and is held at Phoenix Park in Eau 
Claire.  In case of rain, The Brewing Projekt has 
kindly volunteered to open its doors early so we can 
gather there.  If you would like to see how it works, 
go to YouTube and enter in Praise in The Park, Eau 
Claire. 
 
The idea of churches coming together is not limited 
to ELCA churches. 
 
For over 25 years the EC faith community has 
supported what is now called Family Promise.  A 
place for homeless families to find shelter and help, 
as they get back on their feet.  Each week, two 
groups/churches pair up for the week to provide 
meals and other needs. 
 
A few years ago, several faith communities joined 
forces to create the Inclusive Ministry Church that 
meets the third Sunday of each month at Lake 
Street Methodist Church from 3:00 - 4:30 pm.  A 
message, God’s love and a meal are shared with 
people in our community with cognitive and other 
disabilities. 
 
As the ELCA was forming Green Teams in our 
churches, churches of various faiths in EC created 
a city wide Interfaith Green Team.  Together they 
are learning how to help our members preserve the 
resources of our planet. 
 
Working together with other churches is just ONE 
way we are helping our community members 
experience “church.”  Think about the many ways 
your church family already joins forces with other 
people of faith, AND ways you may want to do this 
in the future.  We are learning that Together, it’s 
more fun and less work.  Together, we strengthen 
our faith.  Together, we can do more. 
 
Lake Superior Conference 
Kathy Rewalt 
 
Summer is starting its slow move to fall.  But that is 
not slowing up any of our churches.  After a 
summer of enjoying the wonderful lakes, sunshine, 
and community festivals, we are looking forward to 
all the activities and gatherings that come with our 
autumn colors. 
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Good Shepherd in Ashland has been getting ready 
to welcome the college students back to Northland 
College.  They set up tables in their parking lot and 
give out cookies and refreshments to incoming 
students.  They also give each student a gift card to 
stores and a coffee shop downtown.  A wonderful 
way to let the students know that the community is 
glad they are back.  They also plan to celebrate the 
10th anniversary of their Prayer Garden in 
September. They will also join Saron Lutheran in 
community projects for God’s Work, Our Hands 
Sunday.   
 
Our Savior’s in Iron River will have their fall dinner 
in October with the proceeds going to the IR VFW 
Building Fund.  Gift Cards are being collected to be 
taken down to the Women’s Triennial in September 
in Phoenix.  A community pie and ice cream social 
was held at Grace Baptist with our local churches 
donating pies and all the proceeds going to the 
local Food Bank.   
 
First Lutheran in Port Wing has had their ladies 
going in many directions this summer.  They held 
VBS for the community and had a Food Truck 
Theme.  Their Pie sale will be at the Fall Festival 
Sept 3.  Many of their women work once a month at 
the Saturday Market Days where they have a 
table/booth with items to sell.  Several of their 
ladies also come to Iron River and work at the Fig 
Leaf.  They are starting their planning for their 
Halloween candy handout night and of course their 
Lutefisk Dinner along with helping with the 
Community Christmas Party.   
 
Peace in Poplar just finished participating in the 
Poplar Fun Days where they had a float in the 
parade.  They had a pancake breakfast with 
proceeds going to their Fire Department.  They are 
preparing for their Harvest Dinner on Sept 27 and 
Women’s Fall Bazaar on November 11. 
 
So Fall will bring Food, Family, and Fun to our 
communities up north.  Blessings to all. 
 
Dairyland Conference 
Amelie Lindberg-Livingston 
 
The W/ELCA Dairyland Conference will hold their 
2024 Morning of Renewal on Saturday, April 13.  
The event will be hosted by Central Lutheran in 
Mondovi. 
 
 

Upcoming Events in the Dairyland Conference 
 
September 10, 11 am 
Our Savior’s Lutheran, Hixton 
100th Anniversary Celebration, worship service and 
lunch 
 
September 17, 10 am 
Drammen Lutheran, Mondovi 
150th Anniversary Celebration, worship service, 
music, lunch 
 
September 30, 10 am to 1 pm 
Osseo Evangelical Lutheran 
Fall Bazaar with raffle, silent Auction, thrift sale and 
BBQ lunch 
 
October 1, 11 am to 1:30 pm 
Pleasant Valley Lutheran 
Grilled chicken dinner, raffles, kids’ games, music 
 
October 5, 7 pm 
Upper Pigeon Creek Lutheran, Hixton 
WELCA Fall Auction and Bazaar; quilt raffle; baked 
goods, crafts and produce sale. 
 
October 18, 4:30 to 7 pm 
Peace Lutheran of Pigeon Falls 
Drive-Through Meatball Harvest Dinner 
 
December 2, 11 am to 1 pm 
Peace Lutheran of Pigeon Falls 
Chicken & Biscuit luncheon. Norwegian bake sale 
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Neighbor to Neighbor:  Together in Ministry/ 
Vecino a Vecino:  Juntos en Ministerio 
 
Deacon Lidixe Montoya, Neighbor to Neighbor 
(N2N) Program developer, has Health Fairs 
scheduled this fall for Spanish-speaking members 
of these communities: 
 
• September 29, 10 am to 1 pm, St. Paul 

Lutheran, Curtiss, WI 
• October 14, 10 am to 1 pm, Rock Creek 

Lutheran, rural Mondovi, WI 
• December 9, 10 am to 1 pm, Independence 

Public Library, Independence, WI 
 
Anyone who is interested in supporting the health 
fairs through volunteering or donations, please 
contact Lidixe at neighbor2neighbor@nwswi.org. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The updated Unit Officer's Form with the new Board 
and Conference Reps listed is included later in this 
newsletter.  Please send to those according to the 
instructions on the form whenever your unit officers 
may change.  Contact SWO Secretary Barb 
Garling, dubar342@gmail.com, with questions. 
 
A Certificate of Insurance Form needs to be 
completed by each church host site and submitted 
to the synod office for each Synodical Women's 
Organization (SWO) or Conference event held 
throughout the year.  There is no fee to the host 
site, but the form must be submitted no less than 
two weeks before an event. Click here to find 
fillable copy of the form online.  Contact SWO 
Treasurer Phyllis Beastrom with questions at 
nwswotreas@gmail.com. 
  

mailto:dubar342@gmail.com
https://www.womenoftheelca.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/07/WELCA-Insurance-Cert-Request-FILLABLE.05.2022.pdf
mailto:nwswotreas@gmail.com
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2023 Women’s Retreat 
In Pictures 
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The following chicken salad recipe was served by 
the women of Redeemer Lutheran church at 
Burkhardt at the St. Croix Conference Fall Retreat 
and was quite popular. Handwritten notes have 
been added. (They made three batches, accompanied 
by small croissants and fruit.) 

Chicken Rosamarina Salad 

Serves 25  

1 lb. Rosamarina Rice, cooked 10 minutes (Note: 
cooked Orzo pasta was used instead of rice. This is 
a rice-shaped pasta usually available in the 
grocery store.) 

6 cups cubed turkey or chicken. (Note: Rotisserie 
chicken from the store was used. 1 to 1-1/2 chickens 
used for one recipe) 

7 hard boiled eggs, chopped small 

4 cups diced celery (1-1 lb bunch. We used 2 cups) 

1/2 to 3/4 c. finely chopped green pepper 

1/2 small onion, chopped fine 

(Editor's note: finely diced cucumber could replace 
either the celery or onion) 

1 jar pimento (optional for color -- they used red 
pepper instead) 

1 quart (scant) Hellmann's Mayonnaise (3 pints) 

3/4 tsp salt 

2 Tbsps sugar (necessary for flavor) 

1/4 c. lemon juice 

Pinch of Garlic salt 

Mix together. Chill and serve. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please share this Newsletter with the 
women of your congregation. 

2023 Women’s Retreat 
More Pictures 

Heather Truog for the 
pictures.  Your 
photography skills are 
a gift from God! 
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NORTHWEST SYNOD OF WISCONSIN 
Synodical Board Members 
(Officers and Conference Reps) 
2022-2024 
 
PRESIDENT 
Joan Moe 
1483 Truax Blvd. 
Eau Claire, WI  54703-1471 
C-715-533-3820 
Hope Lutheran, Eau Claire 
presidentnwswiswo@gmail.com 
moejoan@gmail.com 
 
VICE PRESIDENT 
Gloria M Rolstad 
2178 – 120th Street 
Milltown, WI  54858-2818 
715-554-1129 
Bone Lake Lutheran, Luck 
grolstad@msn.com 
 
SECRETARY 
Barbara Garling 
1745 – 6 ½ Street 
Almena, WI  54805-9388 
H-715-357-3700 C-715-641-0479 
Augustana Lutheran, Cumberland 
dubar342@gmail.com 
 
TREASURER 
Phyllis Beastrom 
W6244 – 410th Avenue 
Ellsworth, WI  54011-3000 
H-715-273-5847, C-715-821-5847 
Bethlehem Lutheran, rural Ellsworth 
nwswotreas@gmail.com 
beastrom@redwing.net 

LAKE SUPERIOR Conf #1 
Kathy Rewalt 
5620 US Highway 2 
Iron River, WI  54847-4700 
H-715-372-6428, C-715-817-5826 
Our Savior’s Lutheran, Iron River 
springlake@cheqnet.net 
 
APPLE RIVER Conf #2 
Suzanne Grill 
2269 – 211th Street 
Luck, WI  54853-2030 
H-715-825-4100, C-612-598-8197 
North Valley Lutheran, Centuria 
sk_grill@yahoo.com 
 
HEART OF THE NORTH 
Conf #3 
Janice Ahneman 
1070 11th Ave 
Cumberland, WI  54829-9110 
H-715-822-4475 C-715-671-8154 
Augustana Lutheran, Cumberland 
tjahneman@gmail.com 
 
ST CROIX VALLEY Conf #4 
Carol Hajicek 
1040 Franklin Street 
Baldwin, WI  54002-9315 
H-715-684-4871, C-612-986-7677 
Zion Lutheran, Woodville 
carolrh@baldwin-telecom.net 
 
CHIPPEWA VALLEY 
Conf #5 
Diane Campbell 
4115 Jeffers Rd – Apt 208 
Eau Claire, WI  54703-7900 
715-832-4707 
Spirit Lutheran, Eau Claire 
48princessdi@gmail.com 
 
 

CHEQUAMEGON Conf #6 
Peggy Erickson 
N4710 Owen Avenue 
Neillsville, WI  54456-6428 
H- 715-743-3048, C- 715-819-2243 
Calvary Lutheran, Neillsville 
eperickson@tds.net 
 
DAIRYLAND Conf #7 
Amelie Lindberg-Livingston 
W1980 50th Avenue 
Stockholm, WI  54769-8707 
C-218-340-1102  
Sabylund Lutheran, Stockholm 
ajl55810@msn.com 
 
NORTHWESTER NEWSLETTER Editor 
Kimberly Vlcek 
715-577-7198 
vlcekkr@yahoo.com 
 
WEBMASTER & FACEBOOK Editor 
Dawn Wicklund 
H-715-394-2507, C-218-348-8557 
dwicklund@gmail.com 
 

Website 
http://www.nwswiswo.org 
 
Facebook 

www.facebook.com/WomenoftheNorthwestSynod/ 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Women of the ELCA 

Our Mission – Mobilize women to act boldly on their faith in Jesus Christ. 

Our Purpose – As a community of women created in the image of God, called to discipleship in 
Jesus Christ, and empowered by the Holy Spirit, we commit ourselves to grow in faith, affirm our 
gifts, support one another in our callings, engage in ministry and action, and promote healing and 
wholeness in the church, the society and the world. 

 

Articles/photos of your W/ELCA 
activities are welcome. 

The NORTHWESTER 
 
Thank you to everyone who contributed to this edition of 
the NORTHWESTER.  This digital publication continues 
to be a work in progress and your ideas and comments 
are welcome!  Submit individual comments and ideas, as 
well as news and photos from your conference, 
congregation or women’s group to Kim Vlcek at 
vlcekkr@yahoo.com. 
 
 

mailto:grolstad@msn.com
mailto:dubar342@gmail.com
mailto:nwswotreas@gmail.com
mailto:springlake@cheqnet.net
mailto:sk_grill@yahoo.com
mailto:tjahneman@gmail.com
mailto:carolrh@baldwin-telecom.net
mailto:48princessdi@gmail.com
mailto:ajl55810@msn.com
mailto:vlcekkr@yahoo.com
mailto:dwicklund@gmail.com
http://www.nwswiswo.org/
http://www.facebook.com/WomenoftheNorthwestSynod/
http://www.nwswiswo.org/
https://www.facebook.com/WomenoftheNorthwestSynod/
mailto:vlcekkr@yahoo.com


 

 

 

 
Women of the ELCA -- Northwest Synod of Wisconsin -- Synodical Women’s Organization 

CONGREGATIONAL UNIT CONTACTS FOR YEAR _____________________ 
 

NAME OF CHURCH              
Conference 
Location, if different than mailing address 
Mailing address of Church                                                                  
Church Phone Number 
Email address 
 
CONTACT PERSON AND/OR PRESIDENT         
Name             
Address               
Phone          
Email Address          
 
             
TREASURER            
Name            
Address                   
Phone                    
Email Address           
 
        
 
     
 
PLEASE return with current information electronically at your earliest convenience: 
 
• Your CONFERENCE Representative 

Apple River- Suzanne Grill, 2269 211th Street, Luck, WI 54853-2030 sk_grill@yahoo.com  
Chequamegon- Peggy Erickson, N4710Owen Avenue, Neillsville, WI 54456-6428 eperickson@tds.net   
Chippewa Valley- Diane Campbell, 4115 Jeffers Rd Apt 208, Eau Claire, WI 54703  
48princessdi@gmail.com 
Dairyland- Amelie Lindberg-Livingston, W1980 50th Ave, Stockholm, WI 54769-8707 ajl55810@msn.com  
Heart of the North- Janice Ahneman, 1070 11th Avenue, Cumberland, WI 54829-9110 tjahneman@gmail.com   
Lake Superior- Kathy Rewalt, 5620 US Hwy 2, Iron River, WI 54847  springlake@cheqnet.net   
St. Croix Valley- Carol Hajicek, 1040 Franklin St, Baldwin, WI 54002  carolrh@baldwin-telecom.net  
 

• SWO Secretary: Barb Garling, 1745 6 ½ Street, Almena, WI 54805 dubar342@gmail.com   
• SWO President: Joan Moe, 1438 Truax Blvd, Eau Claire, WI 54703-1471  presidentnwswiswo@gmail.com   
 
 
       Thank you! 
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